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Meeting Location:
Monmouth County Human Services Building, Kozloski Road, 




Freehold, NJ

Date:


November 19, 2010

Attendance:   
Jim Brown, Linda Chapman, Tony Comerford, Jim Curtin, Benjamin John Gonzales, Connie Greene, Manny Guantez, Phil Horowitz, Barry Johnson, Jon Krejci, Ed Lyons, Harry Morgan, Susan Neshin, Alan Oberman, Dharmesh Parikh, Jass Pelland, Mike Santillo, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Evelyn Sullivan, Megan Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Linda Voorhis, Don Weinbaum, and Ernestine Winfrey
State Staff: 

Suzanne Borys, Andrea Connor, Don Hallcom, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Mike Miller, Harry Reyes, and Dona Sinton
PAC Business

Discussed the overview of PAC member role and ground rules.

The group introduced themselves.

The meeting was called to order and the October minutes were approved by those members who were in attendance at the previous meeting.

The By-Laws were reviewed; discussed the Nominating Committee Appointment.

DAS Announcements

Manny explained that the current slate of officers will remain the same until the Nominating Committee meets for a new slate of officers and elections are held at the annual meeting, which will be in February or March as we want the new group to get to know each other.  Raquel and Manny asked for newly appointed members to volunteer to be part of the Nominating Committee by getting in touch with Manny.

DAS ANNOUNCEMENTS

Raquel asked for volunteers for subcommittees and she shared that previous subcommittees included:


Prevention 


Work Force Development


Outcomes


Co-Occurring/Recovery/Housing
A suggested new subcommittee could be healthcare reform.  This go around she stated that DAS would like to keep the committees to 4 if possible.   Alan Oberman asked the purpose of the subcommittees and Raquel shared that they are most useful when they have a specific focus so they could be time limited.  For example, the Co-Occurring subcommittee helped develop the co-occurring network, helped with the service description, benefits package structure, etc.  The Outcomes Committee workgroup will be able to focus on the walk through of the NJSAMS.  

Suggestions for subcommittees and topics should be sent to Dona or Manny prior to the next meeting so the membership can discuss what subcommittees to form at the next meeting.
Raquel announced that DAS is trying to hire someone into the position of Coordinator- Systems Analysis and Development to help with NJSAMS.

Barry Johnson recommended that the DAS/MH merger should be a permanent item on the agenda.  Barry reported on the 2nd Merger Advisory Committee meeting.  Harry Morgan stated at the merger meeting how the new DAS billing system could be a valuable tool going forward with the merger.  They need to get the system working better but it could be extremely helpful.  They worked on mission statement; they worked on survey monkey that will go to everyone in the field to get input about funding, workforce development regulations, and structure contract licensing.

What should the merger look like?

Raquel said they are in the process of working on the FAQ website (DAS position changes, etc.)  Raquel stated that Vicki is the Special Assistant to Kevin Martone and the projects she is working on are Health Care Reform and the merger.

Raquel talked about the roll out of the Vivitrol pilot.  The PAC recommended that Clinical Directors also have quarterly meetings similar to those that are being held with the Medical Directors.

In preparation for Health Care Reform Raquel stated we need to have a uniform voice in what should be in the benefits package.  

The following questions were discussed:

1. How will SA agencies and SA consumers weigh in on what should be included in the essential benefits package for Medicaid and exchange plans?

2. How will SA agencies participate in the pilot medical home and ACO model projects?

3. How will SA agencies participate in current hospital-based health information exchanges?

4. What SA services can/should be provided by FQHC’s?

5. How can SA agencies take advantage of HRSA WFD opportunities?

6. How should CH reform incorporate SA prevention and early intervention?

7. How will the SA community ensure that full parity is achieved?

The next PAC meeting is scheduled for Friday, December 17, 2010 at 10 am.


